Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Division of Florida Condominiums, Timeshares and Mobile Homes
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Division of Florida Condominiums, Timeshares, and Mobile Homes has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Li'l Abner Mobile Home Park: Vivian Hernandez on June 24, 2025. The following is a summary of the agency's declination of the petition: 

Petitioner seeks determination as to whether a third party, Li'l Abner, complied with statutory obligations under Chapter 723. A declaratory statement is not the appropriate vehicle to evaluate or adjudicate the conduct of third parties. Moreover, a declaratory statement is not appropriate when the issue presented is currently pending in a judicial proceeding.

A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Agency Clerk, Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Division of Florida Condominiums, Timeshares, and Mobile Homes

Please refer all comments to: Zaynab Salman, Esq., Email address: zaynab.salman@myfloridalicense.com
